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**CORRECTION** Corrected link to HPMS memo 

CMS Issues Memo to Medicare Advantage Plans to Encourage Continuity of Care for Dually Eligible 

Enrollees Currently Receiving Opioid Treatment Program Services through Medicaid 

Context. On November 15, 2019, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) issued a final rule implementing a 

new opioid treatment program (OTP) benefit under Medicare Part B, starting January 1, 2020. As of that date, Medicare will 

become the primary payer for this benefit for dually eligible beneficiaries who are now receiving such benefits from 

Medicaid. The implications of this new benefit for state Medicaid programs and dually eligible beneficiaries have been 

described in ICRC e-alerts issued on November 15 and December 20, and details regarding the new benefit are provided 

on the CMS Opioid Treatment Programs (OTP) webpage.  

Medicare Advantage Plan Responsibilities. On January 2, 2020, CMS issued a Health Plan Management System 

(HPMS) memo to Medicare Advantage Organizations (MAOs) that describes steps that MAOs should take to ensure 

continuity of care and access to opioid treatment providers for their dually eligible plan members with opioid use disorder. 

Specifically, the memo instructs MAOs to: 

¶ Ensure continuity of care for dually eligible plan members who are currently receiving OTP services through 

Medicaid providers; 

¶ Use CMS and Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) resources to identify 

Medicare-enrolled OTP providers, in order to establish networks and ensure beneficiary access to certified OTP 

providers; and 

¶ Ensure providers do not hold dually eligible enrollees liable for Medicare Part B deductibles as well as any 

copayments or coinsurance an MAO may assess for OTP services, when the Medicaid program is responsible for 

paying such amounts. 

 

For further details, see the full January 2 HPMS memo.  
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The Integrated Care Resource Center is a national initiative of the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services to help states improve the 

quality and cost-effectiveness of care for individuals dually eligible for Medicare and Medicaid. The state technical assistance activities 

are coordinated by Mathematica and the Center for Health Care Strategies. For more information, visit 

www.integratedcareresourcecenter.com. 
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